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November 14, 2014 

 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary, Public Service Commission 
State of New York 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York  12223 
 

Re: Removal of Obsolete Access Services 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

 The following schedule is issued by Verizon New York Inc., and is transmitted for filing 
with the Public Service Commission, State of New York, to be effective December 14, 2015. 
 

PSC NY No. 11--COMMUNICATIONS 
Section 3 

1st Revised Page 1 
2nd Revised Page 2 
1st Revised Page 3 
2nd Revised Page 4 
1st Revised Pages 5-6 
2nd Revised Page 7 
1st Revised Pages 8-9, 11-12 
2nd Revised Pages 13-15 
1st Revised Pages 16-19 

Section 30 
3rd Revised Page 2 

 
The proposed revisions remove obsolete services including Non-Premium Access, 

intrastate MTS/WTS, Feature Group C and Operator Trunk Coin services from the tariff.   
There are no customers subscribing to these services at this time.  Additionally, Carrier 
Common Line exemptions that have expired are removed from the tariff.   

 
There are no current customers for these services and their withdrawal from the tariff 

will not inadvertently impact any customer.  Therefore, Verizon respectfully requests that the 
requirements of newspaper publication be waived.   
 

Please contact me if you have any questions about the revised tariff.  
 
 Very truly yours, 

 
Attachment 
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